DATE: 
March 4, 2011
Re:

Quiana 
From:

Sylvia P. Martinez (parent)

This is written notification that Quiana will not be taking the CSAP this year (or any other year, for that matter).

C.R.S. 22-1-123-(5) (a) states that students cannot be tested or evaluated without written consent. I do not give my consent for Quiana to take the CSAP.

Furthermore, if other students in Quiana’s classroom are provided with snacks then Quiana gets them too. If  other kids in Quiana’s class are rewarded with ‘whatever’ (including but not limited to extra recess) for taking the test then Quiana gets it too otherwise it’s known as coercion or, if Quiana is excluded, discrimination.  

As a reminder to our previous meeting regarding CSAP and my many reasons for opting my children out of such standardized testing, please know that my occupation is that of an investigator.  That said, I have thoroughly researched the issue.  One of the things I keep hearing from many uninformed/misinformed people is that Quiana’s CSAP score of a zero (for opting out) would negatively affect her class/the school/district – not so.  Please see the following:
“There is no federal law prohibiting a parent from opting their child out of CSAP testing.”  --Jo O’Brien, Colorado Dept. of Education
“Students who do not test, including those who do so due to parental refusal, are counted as non-participants when determining participation rates for state and federal accountability purposes.”  –Jo O’Brien, Assistant Commissioner of Standards, Colorado Department of Education 

“For calculating performance, non-participant data are not counted as zeroes – they are excluded from the calculation... So the calculations are performed on the basis solely of students that took the test and had valid scores on it.”  –Jo O’Brien, Assistant Commissioner of Standards, Colorado Department of Education 

“School academic performance ratings (SAR) will no longer be assigned for Colorado schools. The Education Accountability Act of 2009 (SB 09-163) repealed previous penalties of -.05.  Negative weights and No Scores are not in effect anymore. --Angela Engel, Director, Uniting 4 Kids
As for my reasons to opt my children from CSAP, see the following:  
CSAP costs exceed $50,000,000 ANNUALLY with no measurable returns and fewer opportunities for Colorado's children.
COLLEGES COULD CARE LESS ABOUT CSAP SCORES. 
Since the implementation of NCLB and CSAP, graduation rates (especially for minorities) have not increased, instead they have declined.

Since the implementation of NCLB and CSAP, education is costing more money.  Yet, the ratio of students per teacher is increasing. Cuts to classes such as art, P.E., and music are continuing and students are given less time to eat their lunch and socialize - an important piece of human development.
Please know that I have expressed my concerns to my elected representatives as well.
In closing, please know that another parent afforded me the opportunity to read the District’s Administrative memo to principals which referred to “Talking Points” when dealing with opt-out parents.  I was very disappointed but not surprised that District Administrators have issued a script for principals.  I will not be coming in for a meeting regarding this issue and I will not be signing any additional papers relating to this matter.  As far as I am concerned, No simply means No. 

Best regards,

Sylvia P. Martínez
